

Lamoine Recreation Department

606 Douglas Hwy Lamoine, ME 04605 (207) – 667-2242 town@lamoine-me.gov

Recreation Committee Meeting Minutes

Thursday, October 4, 2018
Lamoine Consolidated School Teachers Room, 6:30 PM

Attendance: Amanda Frost, Patti Haslam, Michelle Stoll, Jason Trenholm

1. Call to Order

Meeting was called to order at 6:31 PM

1a.) Agenda Adjustment: Lamoine 150

Cynthia Donaldson attended the beginning of the meeting, and left information with the committee for the Lamoine 150 celebration. She noted that the 150 committee had brainstormed ideas for Rec Committee participation, and would be in touch at a later date.

2. Review and Approve Minutes from 8/13/2018 and 9/06/2018

Motion to approve the minutes from the 8/13/2018 meeting was made by Jason Trenholm, and seconded by Amanda Frost.

Votes in Favor: 4 Opposed:0 Absent: 1 Abstain: Motion Passes

Motion to approve the minutes from the 9/06/2018 meeting was made by Patti Haslam, and seconded by Amanda Frost.

Votes in Favor: 4 Opposed: 0 Absent: 1 Abstain: Motion Passes

3. Soccer Program - End of Season Preparations

Amanda shared with the committee that Nikki volunteered to take care of soccer team photos as well as certificates for the Fall 2018 season. Nikki told her that her and her husband have a good system, and have done it for several sports over the last few years if the committee would like to have them do it. The committee decided that Wednesday, October 10th would be the team photo date (rain date 10/17), and Amanda would email all coaches to tell them to communicate this to their athletes so that they



Lamoine Recreation Department

606 Douglas Hwy Lamoine, ME 04605 (207) – 667-2242 town@lamoine-me.gov

are 1) in attendance and 2) wearing their team shirts on that date. Nikki will then get the team photos and certificates to each coach on/before the final practice/game.

Motion to have team photos taken 10/10 by Nikki Chan was made by Amanda Frost, and seconded by Jason Trenholm.

Votes in Favor: 4 Opposed: 0 Absent: 1 Abstain: Motion Passes

4. Winter Cheering Program

Jenny Saunders was not able to make it to the meeting at the last minute, but emailed Amanda Frost with intentions for the upcoming Cheering season. She suggested the program should run the same as in the past, and the only change would be an increase of \$10.00 bringing registration to \$40.00 due to competition fees.

The committee tabled the rest of the conversation until the November meeting in order to clarify the following: 1) will Jenny be head coach, 2) what are the fees for different competitions. Jason Trenholm volunteered tol email Jenny to confirm coaching status and fees, and will let the committee know ASAP.

5. Winter Sports Meeting/Registration Preliminary Plans

The committee discussed the best approach for winter registrations, and decided to hold an early registration for basketball and cheering on Thursday 10/18 @ 5:15 outside during Rec Soccer practice. At this session, both forms and registration fees will be collected. Michelle Stoll offered to contact Acadia Youth Sports to see if they offer a flyer that could be handed out at registration (for the 3-5 basketball program).

The committee also discussed holding an official (second) winter sports meeting & registration (if needed) on November 1st from 5:30-6:30 pm (Rec meeting to follow immediately after). Amanda noted that the committee will need to email Dawn McPhail with these dates in order to get them into the newsletter. She also noted that there should be a flyer developed to go home grades to K-5 students (w/PreK-K basketball having practices/clinics only 1x a week).

The committee also discussed developing a write-up for the school newsletter, recruiting parent involvement in committee meetings along with coaches and parents willing to help out at practices.



Lamoine Recreation Department

606 Douglas Hwy Lamoine, ME 04605 (207) – 667-2242 town@lamoine-me.gov

Motion to approve all preliminary winter sports plans was made by Jason Trenholm, and seconded by Patti Haslam.

Votes in Favor: 4 Opposed: 0 Absent: 1 Abstain:

Motion Passes

6. Recreation Shed & Storage Needs:

The committee discussed Town Manager Stu Marckoon's offering of a shed (not in use by LCS anymore) located on the Anderson Garage property. The group decided that would like inspect a shed before they commit to having one as a part of their program, and wondered the chances of the sheds being leveled and moved into a more appealing location closer to the existing garage. Jason volunteered to go to the Town Office to speak with Stu directly. Within conversation, if Jason found everything to be in good working order, the committee decided to approve acquisition of one of the sheds.

Motion to accept the shed given to the town by LCS was made by Patti Haslam, and seconded by Michelle Stoll.

Votes in Favor: 4 Opposed:0 Absent: 1 Abstain:

Motion Passes

7. Other Items

See agenda item 1a for agenda adjustment and correlating information (Cynthia Donaldson could not stay until the end of the meeting).

8. Adjourn

Next meeting date: November 1 @ 6:30 PM

Motion to adjourn was made by Amanda Frost at 7:32 PM, and seconded by Patti Haslam.

Votes in Favor: 4 Opposed: 0 Absent: 1 Abstain: 0

Motion Passes